

Chief David B. Zibolski City Hall 100 State Street Beloit, Wisconsin 53511 608-364-6807 (Office) 608-364-6608 (Fax) beloitwi.gov Equal Opportunity Employer

POLICE DEPARTMENT

January 10, 2019

To Whom It May Concern:

The City of Beloit Police Department is requesting approval at the Beloit City Council meeting on Tuesday, January 22, 2019, to apply for a National Criminal History Improvement Program (NCHIP) Livescan 2018 grant from Wisconsin Department of Justice. If awarded, these grant funds will be used to upgrade our current fingerprint scanner and add an additional fingerprint scanner to the juvenile booking area. The updated fingerprint equipment will also capture and submit mug shots and palm prints and then electronically submit them to the State of Wisconsin.

The total cost of updating our current system and adding an additional system will be \$27,775.00. We are requesting grant funds in the amount of \$24,817.50 and the Beloit Police Department will match funds of \$2,757.50.

David B. Zibolski Chief of Police